News from Episcopal Church of Redeemer

JUNE 5, 2022



We'll also celebrate Michael Palmisano on his last day with us.

Newcomers Table at the Picnic

Newcomers are welcome to stop by the newcomer table at the picnic on Sunday. Nametags will be available for those who wish to use them. Please make yourselves known to us!

Celebrating Seniors

At the end of the 9:30am service on Sunday, we honor those who are graduating from high school: Ainsley Steele, Samantha Manogue, Holden Dagget, Alex Unruh, Edmund Cayley.

June Voice Available

An email with a link to the June issue of our monthly newsletter, Voice of The Redeemer, was sent this week. If you haven't yet seen the issue, read it online at www.theRedeemer.org/Voice.

Livestreams Continue

Livestreaming of the 9:30am Sunday services will continue throughout the summer. So, tune-in even while you're on vacation. The challenges experienced with YouTube recently have been fixed.

Sunday, June	25	
8:00am	Spoken Holy Eucharist Rite I	Church
8:30am	Choir Warm-Ups & Rehearsal	Choir Rm
9:15am	Nursery	Rm 208
9:30am	Holy Eucharist Rite II with baptism	Church + Livestream
10:40am	Parish Picnic	Courtyard
4:00pm	RYG Final BBQ	Northington Residence

OPPORTUNITIES

Announcing Our New Associate



On Thursday morning, we sent a parish-wide email announcing the hiring of a new clergyperson to join us at the end of June. The Rev. Winnie Smith is a recent graduate of Virginia Theological Seminary. You'll find a link to the full announcement on www.TheRedeemer.org.

Texas Shooting

Last week, following the shootings in Uvalde, Peter Vanderveen sent an email to the parish encouraging prayers for peace. If you missed it, a link is available on www.TheRedeemer.org.

Summer Hours

Parish Offices are now on Summer Hours: Monday thru Friday 9am to 4pm. Summer Hours run thru Labor Day.

Member Access and Church Life App



You can access the parish database of members' addresses and contact information and register for events and make payments through MEMBER ACCESS and the Church Life App. You use the same login for both (your email address & password). If you don't already have MEMBER ACCESS set-up, go to TheRedeemer.org and click the MEMBER ACCESS button at the top of the screen and then click NEED A LOGIN, and follow the online directions. You must have the email address you chose to use already in our parish database

in order to use this service. The Church Life app is available in the Apple App Store and Google Apps.

Discounted Tickets Available

The Chamber Orchestra of Philadelphia presents "Orchestra in the Garden" this summer in two locations very near The Redeemer and they are extending a 20% discount on tickets to Redeemer parishioners. Local concerts are:

June 18, 7:00pm at Stoneleigh July 2, 7:00pm at Stoneleigh

Visit <u>www.chamberorchestra.org</u> for the details and repertoire for the concerts and to purchase tickets. Use the Discount Code: COPRedeemer to obtain the 20% discount.



Crisis in Ukraine How Can I Help?



University of Pennsylvania School of Policy & Practice



Episcopal Relief and Development



ACT Alliance

OPPORTUNITIES

Garden Party Photos

















More photos available on our website TheRedeemer.org

DID YOU KNOW

Did you know Redeemer's Community Awareness Task Force designed a Thank You card which was sent to 350 neighbors? The cards thanked the neighbors for their patience during the construction of the new Parish House, and invited them to come to visit the church campus and tour the new building. Our physical campus is a treasure, and we are grateful to share it with the surrounding community. You can take a look at the card here: https://tinyurl.com/neighbors-card. If you live in the neighborhood, follow-up with your friends and invite them to "Come and See!"

... Now that's Ministry and your Stewardship makes it happen!

CONTACT US

230 Pennswood Road Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania 19010 610-525-2486 www.TheRedeemer.org Emergency after hours: 610-526-0487

CLERGY

The Rev. Peter T. Vanderveen

Rector

pvanderveen@theredeemer.org, ext. 17

The Rev. Jo Ann B. Jones

Associate Rector

jjones@theredeemer.org, ext. 16

The Rev. Michael A. Palmisano

Associate Rector

mpalmisano@theredeemer.org, ext. 13

VESTRY

Tracy Steele* Rector's Warden
Chris Zafiriou* Accounting Warden
Paul Adkins

Catherine Carruthers

Chris Chojnacki*

Elisabeth Cooke*

Al Greenough

Kevin Leahy

Melanie LeBoeuf

Harry Miller

Susan Rushing

Jennifer Vollmer-Copas

*Executive Committee

STAFF

Michael Diorio, DM

Organist & Director of Music mdiorio@theredeemer.org, ext. 22

Tory Dunkle, MTS

Director of Children's Ministries tdunkle@theredeemer.org, ext. 20

Jay Einspanier

Parish Administrator jay@theredeemer.org, ext. 21

Ken Garner

Director of Communications & Stewardship ken@theredeemer.org, ext. 19

Alexander Leonardi

Michael Stairs Organ Scholar aleonardi@theredeemer.org

Francesca Merritt

Program Assistant fmerritt@theredeemer.org, ext. 14

Paulo Reyes

Sexton paulo@theredeemer.org, ext. 18

Betsy Wolford

Parish Accountant bwolford@theredeemer.org, ext. 11

The Mission of the Church of the Redeemer is to celebrate the love of God in Jesus Christ. As an open and welcoming Episcopal community, we worship, learn and grow together, supporting each other and our world through the generous and creative use of God's gifts.

NEW TO THIS COMMUNITY?

We're glad you're here! We'd like to get to know you. Please sign the guest book on the podium in the Church entrance way or fill out one of the cards in the pew. We will be in touch.

Worshiping in the time of COVID-19.

Mask wearing is now optional.

Many of us here today were not raised in The Episcopal Church, but have found in this parish a source of spiritual growth. If you might like to join this congregation or come seeking prayer or guidance, please speak to one of the clergy or call the office at 610-525-2486.

For young children, we offer a worship tote bag filled with materials meant to enhance their sense of worship and help them process new prayers, scriptures and hymns. Pick one up in the narthex.

Restrooms are located through the large wooden door halfway down the left side aisle. Baby changing stations are in the handicap restroom off the left side aisle and in the hallway restroom behind the high altar.

Wi-Fi Access

 $Choose: {\bf COTR\text{-}Congregation}$

Password: **Redeemer1881**

Best sources for information on all our ministries are on our ALL NEW website (www. TheRedeemer.org), Facebook page (RedeemerBrynMawr), Twitter feed (@TheRedeemerPA) and Instagram (theredeemerpa).

Submission guidelines and a submission form for The News can be found at www. TheRedeemer.org/the_news.

ASK AN USHER

- For hearing assistance devices
- For a card to drop in the offering plate if you give online

THIS WEEK AT THE REDEEMER

Monday, June 6

The First Book of Common Prayer

8:00pm

NA......Masterman Hall

Tuesday, June 7

Complinevia Zoom

Wednesday, June 8

Melania, the Elder, Monastic, 410

12:00pm	Holy Eucharist	Church
_	Staff Meeting	
2:00pm	Reserved	Raymond Library
2:00pm	Liturgy Meeting	Staff Conf Rm 204

Thursday, June 9

Columba of Iona, Monastic, 597

7:30am	Men's Bible Study	Rm 125 + Zoom
	•	via Zoom
_		Staff Conf Rm 204
5:30pm	ECS Event	Burns Hall, Kitchen & Patio
8:00pm	Alcoholics Anonymous	Masterman Hall
9:00pm	Compline	via Zoom
-	=	

Friday, June 10

Ephrem of Nisibis, Deacon & Poet, 373

7:30am	Shipley School	Parking Lot
9:00am	Flower Guild (Friday or Saturday)	Church

Saturday, June 11

St. Barnabas the Apostle

9:00am	Flower Guild (Friday or Saturday)
11:00am	Janet Dougherty Memorial Service
12:00pm	Dougherty ReceptionBurns Hall

Sunday, June 12

The First Sunday after Pentecost - Trinity Sunday

8:00am	Spoken Holy Eucharist Rite I		Church
8:30am	Choir Warm-Ups & Rehearsal		Choir Rm
9:15am	Nursery		Rm 208
9:30am	Holy Eucharist Rite II with baptism	Churc	h + Livestream

Up-to-date calendar always available on www. The Redeemer.org/calendar All Zoom meeting links are there as well.

WAYS TO GIVE



Via Text



Via Venmo



Via PayPal



All Options

IN OUR PRAYERS

• For those who are sick or in need:

Irene Gene Monica Hackett

J. D. Chris McCleary Jeffrey
Dana Rich Diegle John

Barbara Glenn Beamer Stephanie Hancock Karen Nagel Fran Northrup Rebecca Clothier Case

Joan

• For our brothers and sisters in Malawi affected by HIV/AIDS.

- For those fleeing from devastation in their countries of origin.
- For the victims of violence in this country and throughout the world, especially Ukraine.
- For those who have died, especially for the victims of gun violence throughout this country.

If you know a parishioner who needs pastoral care or could use a visit, please contact Peter Vanderveen—pvanderveen@theredeemer.org or ext. 17, Jo Ann Jones—jjones@theredeemer.org or ext. 16, or any member of the Pastoral Care Committee.

To add names or thanksgivings to the prayer list, use the online form at: www.TheRedeemer.org/pastoral_care or contact Jo Ann Jones; jjones@theredeemer.org

CHURCH SCHOOL AND YOUTH MINISTRIES

Note: Church School has ended for the season.

Nursery and Children's Chapel will continue throughout the summer during the 9:30am service.

The events in Texas have understandably shaken parents and kids alike. It can be difficult to know how to best help your child process any information they may have heard. **The National Association of School Psychologists** put this information together to help grown-ups talk with their kids. Follow this link: https://tinyurl.com/nr97eunv